
 

 

 

to the family of long time member, Holly Spurlock,  

who passed away on March 23. The memorial service will be Saturday,  

April 7, in West Fellowship Hall at 11:00am.  Family will receive friends  

beginning at 10:00am. 
  

We celebrate with Southfield Christian School and  

the Varsity Boy's Basketball team on winning the Class D State Championship 

in Lansing on March 17. This is an awesome achievement – way to go Eagles! 
 

are being scheduled for Mother’s Day,  

May 13 and Father’s Day, June 17.  If you and your family would like to 

dedicate your child in one of the morning services, email Lisa: lfair@hpbc.cc.  
 

This is the last day to register for Men’s and Co-ed softball for 

ages 18 and older. Games will be played on week nights, April - August in 

Southfield.  Register today in the Atrium Foyer. Cost is $80.  
 

During this upcoming week, the second half of the 

High School Building roof will be completed.  We praise God for His provision  

to meet this need.  

Secret  

Church is a global event that highlights Biblical teaching and prayer for the 

persecuted church. This year Pastor David Platt will discuss the topic of Cults 

and Counterfeit Gospels, while we take time as a church to hear from 

missionaries joining us for our Global Missions Fest. The evening will be a 

fantastic time of growth and prayer. Cost is $10 and snacks will be provided. 

Sign up online at www.hpbc.cc. Information is at the table in the Atrium Foyer. 

 

Fiscal Year-to-date Giving: $2,049,598 

Fiscal Year-to-date Budget: $2,018,000 

Surplus:                                   $31,598 

 

April 1, 2018 
 

Please indicate an area of ministry 

interest or share a prayer request. 

Place in offering plate or drop box as 

you leave the service this morning. 
  

NAME ____________________________ 

EMAIL ____________________________ 

Complete contact information on 

the reverse side of this tear-off. 
 

I would like to know more about  

how I can be involved/volunteer: 
 

Nursery, Early Childhood 

  □ Sun am  □ Wed pm 
 

Elementary Children 

  □ Sun am   □ Wed pm 

Awana  □ Sun pm 

□ Student Ministries 
 

Men’s Bible Study   

  □ Tues am   □ Wed pm 
 

Women’s Bible Study  

  □ Tues am  □ Wed pm 

□ Moms’ Care Group - Wed pm 

□ Worship Service Usher/Greeter 

□ Music & Worship Ministries  
 

How can we pray for you this week? 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

___________________________________ 

 

who left 

yesterday for a week of ministry in Mandeville, Jamaica. They will be 

working alongside Christian Caribbean Centre for the Deaf doing work 

projects on campus, ministering to the students there, and gaining 

exposure to other ministries in the area.  Follow the team as they travel 

and minister at http://crashjamaica.blogspot.com.  Prayer support is 

essential to this ministry.  
 

 April 27-30, 2018, will be here soon.  Our 

Global Missions Fest will feature five from our missionary family, as well as  

a guest Sunday morning speaker, Marty Shaw from WorldVenture. Ray 

Sidney and choir will be here for a Sunday night concert.  Further details 

coming soon! 
 

 as their board 

hosts a donor appreciation event next month.  Funding is needed to  

re-do their pool before summer camp.  Pray for the campers and leaders 

already making plans to attend.  Pray for wisdom for the board as they 

spend the next year searching for a new Camp Director.  They are 

thankful for the interim leaders now in place.  If you are interested in 

serving at camp and/or volunteering for projects, please visit their website 

at www.CampCedarRidge.org.  
 

is a monthly publication with specific daily 

prayer needs of our HPBC missionary families. The recently updated issue 

is available today - pick up your copy at the Welcome Center. 

 

Leaders: 
 

Jeremy Einem 

Kevin Harpootlian 

Jillian Wright 

Sara Veldman 

Students: 
 

MaKayla Davenport 

Isabelle DeGaynor 

Grace Devine 

Austin Guthrie 

Jackson Hart 

Gregory Hines 

Nathan Kragt 

Asher LaTurno 

Christina Moore 

Eric Myhrer 

Micah Nelson 

Students: 
 

Luke Nelson 

Hannah Reddypogu 

Grace Sanders 

Geoffrey Shaule 

Maria Siebenaller 

James Smith 

Holly Smith 

Jonah Stephens 

Rachel  Stiteler 

Eric Wagoner 

Daniel Wiggins 

 

http://www.hpbc.cc
http://crashjamaica.blogspot.com/
http://www.CampCedarRidge.org


 

It is always a privilege to have visitors with us on Easter Sunday morning.  

We would like to serve you with answers to questions you might have or 

with information you desire. Please visit our Welcome Center in the Atrium 

Foyer, check out our church website at www.hpbc.cc, or complete the 

Welcome tear-off and place in the offering plate or drop box.  

 

April 1, 2018 
 

If you are a guest today, we consider 

it a privilege to have visitors with us  

for Sunday morning worship. Would 

you be willing to provide us with  

more information about yourself? 
 

Please complete this form and drop  

In an offering plate or drop box as 

you leave the service this morning. 
 

Name ___________________________ 

Street ___________________________ 

City _____________________________ 

State _______ Zip _________________ 

Contact Phone __________________ 

Email ____________________________ 
 

□ Single  □ Single again   □ Married    
 

□ Widowed 
 

Age: □ 18-29  □ 30-39  □ 40-49   
         

         □ 50-59  □ 60-69  □ 70+ 
 

Service Attended: □ 8:45  □ 11:15 
 

□ Guest  □ Regularly attend 
 

□ Member 
 

How did you hear about us? 

____________________________________ 
 

I am interested in more information:  
 

 □ Church Membership 

 □ Children’s Ministry 

 □ Student Ministry 

 □ Adult Middle Hour Ministries 

 □ Men’s Bible Studies 

 □ Women’s Bible Studies 

 □ Southfield Christian School 

 □ Desire a Pastoral Contact 
 

www.hpbc.cc  

Email: info@hpbc.cc 

248.357.5464 

 

 

 

Christian Norman 

Ministry Associate 
 

Sue Reddypogu 

Elementary Children 
 

Brent Slater 

Senior Pastor 
 

Jimmy Smith 

Discipleship 

 

 

Sue Hoffenbacher 

SCS Superintendent 
 

Adam Holcomb 

Worship & Music 
 

John Koenke 

Shepherding  
 

Scott Kowalski 

Business Manager 

 

Nancy Baughman 

Early Childhood 
 

Dave Borror 

Ministry Administration 
 

Jeremy Einem 

High School 
 

Kenneth Gabbert 

Middle School 

Due to Easter Sunday, all age groups will enjoy a time of fellowship this 

morning in the Atrium Café / Foyer.  Our typical Sunday morning includes  

a wide range of life related Bible studies for every age group, providing 

opportunities to connect with others and to grow as a follower of Jesus.   

For information on Middle Hour Ministries, check out our church website, or 

stop by our Welcome Center today in the Atrium Foyer and we’ll help you 

with further information.  

Easter Overture 

Christ the Lord is Risen Today 

Man of Sorrows 

In Christ Alone 

Choir: Sovereign God, Our Great Creator 

Before the Throne 

Message 

He is Risen 

Glorious Day 

In Christ Alone 

Resurrecting 

Message 

O Come to the Altar 

Oasis - 7:00pm 

  

Young Adults Worship - 7:00pm 

 

for the Men’s Momentum Lunch on 

Saturday, April 14 from 11:45 am – 1:30pm, with special guest speaker, 

Chuck Gaidica - Detroit area media personality, ministry and business 

leader.  This enjoyable and encouraging event for men will also feature  

an excellent Crispelli’s catered lunch buffet – gourmet pizza, assorted 

sandwiches and salads. 
 

This is an excellent opportunity to connect with other men, as well as invite 

your friends to attend.  Tickets are $12.50 each, or $25.00 for you and a 

guest. 
 

Stop by the table in the Atrium Foyer or register online at www.hpbc.cc.  

Deadline for registration is Tuesday, April 10 – sign up soon as seating is 

limited. 

Message: My God - John 20:24-29 

Please note that many regularly scheduled weekday ministries  

will not meet due to the Spring Break week. 

Young Adults Worship Night -  Seeing a generation come alive for the 

glory of God can only happen through the work of God! So come join us 

this Thursday, April 5 in the Chapel from 7:00pm - 8:30pm as we seek the 

Lord's face through song, through Scripture, and through prayer.  Desserts 

and coffee will be served.  

http://www.hpbc.cc

